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17th June 2016 

Wed 22nd Jun Prep-2 Cross Country 

School Council 

Thu 23rd Jun Special Lunch Day ~ Subway 

Fri 24th Jun Last Day of Term 2.30 pm Dismissal 

Mon 11th Jul First Day Term 3 

Fri 15th Jul Parents and Friends Meeting 9.15am Elkhorn 

DIARY DATES   

 

  Leigh McLaren 

     Principal 

Grades Prep, One and Two  
Term 2 Cross Country 2016 

 

As part of the Wallington Pri-
mary School sports program, 
there will be a prep, grade 
one and two ‘Cross Country 
Fun Run’ held on Wednes-
day 22

nd
 of June at 2:30 pm. 

The preps will take part in a 
300m run, grade ones a 
600m run and grade two’s a 

800m run. Students have been training hard at school 
and their aim is to attempt to complete the course without 
stopping and earn a certificate of participation. There will 
be certificates for first, second and third place presented 
on the day. We will also have a winning house team 
presentation at Friday’s assembly.  
 

Students have been training at school and working on 
developing long distance running skills, techniques and 
strategies while building an understanding of health and 
fitness.  

Thank You  
Mr Vaught, Mr Stevens, Mrs Ducket, Miss Norris 

___________________________________________________ 
 

 
Year 5/6 Maldon Camp 10th to 12th August  
The notice for the Year 5/6 Deby Hill Blue Light Youth Camp 
has been sent home.  Deposit of $50 is due in by end of this 
term.  Payments can be made via Eftpos, QKR, cheque or cash. 
Parents who have CSEF credits do not have to make payment, 
however, the form will need to be returned. 

 
 

 

WALLINGTON Primary School 
NEWSLETTER 

Principal:  Leigh McLaren  School Council President: James Watson 

Long Service Leave  
Next term I will be away on Long Service Leave. My replacement is 
Ms Toni Scott. Please make her feel welcome. 
 

Also Miss MacMillan will be taking leave for the first two weeks of 
term 3. 
 

Last Day of Term  
Next Friday 24th June is the last day of term two and as per other 
terms, we will be finishing off with a short assembly at 2:10pm. The 
students will be dismissed at 2:30pm. Could all parents ensure that 
arrangements are made to have their children picked up at this time. 
Monday 11th July is the first day of term 3.  
 

End of term arrangements  
The students will be dismissed at 2:30 pm  
1:30 pm Lunch  
2:00 pm Bell to come inside  
2:10 pm Assembly  
2:30 pm Dismissal  
 

3 Way Interviews  
Thank you to all the families that came to the 3 way interview. If you 
were unable to make it and would like an interview, please speak 
with your child’s teacher.  
 

Head Lice  

We have had a few reports of head lice. Parents at Wallington have 

been terrific at monitoring this. Here are a couple of websites that 

may assist in the identifying and treating headlice (if necessary).  

http://health.vic.gov.au/headlice/  

http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice/parents.htm  

http://kidshealth.org/parent/infections/common/ head_lice.html  

 
 
 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

    

Victorian Premiers’Reading Challenge 
  
 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and we 

are excited to be participating.  
 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 

10 in recognition of the importance of reading for literacy devel-

opment. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for chil-

dren to read a set number of books by 9 September 2016. 
 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or 

‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. Children 

from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 
 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of 

achievement signed by the Victorian Premier.  
 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklists and for 

more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Chal-

lenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

Our happy 
chooks 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc


Last Week’s  

SUPER STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 

 

 

AFL Holiday Programs will run on:  
 

Tuesday the 28th of June at the  
Grovedale Secondary College, Grovedale. 
Thursday the 30th of June at the  
Surf Coast Secondary College,  Torquay. 
Wednesday the 6th of July at the Lara Secondary College, Lara.  
We will have Geelong FC players in attendance on this day at Lara. 
Registrations can be found at: http://www.aflvicholidayprograms.com.au/ 
 

 

PARENTS  & FRIENDS 

Second Hand Uniform Sale 
Friday 18th June from 2.45 – 3.45pm in the kitchen area of the 

hall.  Gold coin donation per item 
 

Special Subway Lunch 
Reminder forms must be returned to the drawer 

opposite the office by Monday 20th June. 
 

Next Meeting  
The next Parents and Friends meeting is on Friday 15th July 

9.15am Elkhorn Roadhouse 
Our guest speaker for health and well being is Petra Joly – Acu-

puncture. 

To go on the mailing list to receive P&F meeting minutes please 

email breeschammer@bigpond.com 

PREP D 

Duckett 
ELLA R 

For fabulous reading.  You are a reading star! 

P1N 

Norris 
 ALEXANDER Q 

For doing a wonderful job improving your handwriting.  Your 
letters are much neater and clearer.  Well done! 

2V 

Vaught 
KALIN A 

For taking his time, listening to advice and thinking about what 
he can do to improve his work. 

3J 

McLaren 
EMILIA C 



 

4M 

Murray 
TAIT V 



 

5D 

King 
INDIA B 

For demonstrating a good understanding of place value using 
decimals in maths this week. 

6L 

Lennon 
JOEL E 

For great application of his fraction knowledge, using doubling 
and folding to create his fractions to design a fantastic piece of 

artwork. Excellent work Joel!   

Netball Coach Needed  
 

Grade 5 U/11 are in need of a netball coach to be in at-

tendance at their games starting next Term.  Thursday 

nights at Surfside.  Games 4.45pm or 5.30pm.  Enthusias-

tic group of girls!!!  Please call Bec mob: 0409470776 if 

you can help out or know of someone who can.   

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=rO38b_iffNqtCiMRi5yfAqas8stUWZOmp2SzAFLa-DMKbN574ZPTCAFodHRwOi8vd3d3LmFmbHZpY2hvbGlkYXlwcm9ncmFtcy5jb20uYXUv
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=nWIUwTqG5Xn6gsjYzCo0MVbYCMnZ6lZFik-GtrzQJWHCEZe7w5TTCAFtYWlsdG86YnJlZXNjaGFtbWVyQGJpZ3BvbmQuY29t
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=EaDuGN6YAt0t6FRXNToG4yK49HCW2Jzzw3xXoX2ufD_CqHXD65TTCAFodHRwczovL3d3dy5lZHVtYWlsLnZpYy5nb3YuYXUvb3dhL3JlZGlyLmFzcHg_UkVGPXFCNWtzUXB4UG9xQTFhZUNKSVI0UGhqcmxuWXFaZDJZSms1dXQ1c3BiZXZxQktnYTRwUFRDQUZvZEhSd09p

